From: daniel comerford drcomerford@me.com
Subject: Re: speed limit
Date: Jan 2, 2019 at 10:43:56 AM
To: Linda Fisher-Faiola carefreegetaways@comcast.net
Cc: cblock45@yahoo.com, John Pruitt pruittj@jupiterinletcolony.org

Linda, Thanks for proactively addressing this issue. A discussion at a Town
Commission Meeting is a good place to start. | will be happy to place it on the
agenda for discussion.

Mayor Dan

Sent from my iPhone

On Jan 2, 2019, at 10:36 AM, Linda Fisher-Faiola
<carefreegetaways@comcast.net> wrote:

Mayor Dan, Please see attached letters concerning lowering
the speed limit in JIC. The people I have spoken to over the
years have misinformed me, per my conversation with Chip
Block, that the speed limit 1s NOT “set in stone”. Would you
please put this on the Agenda for the next Commissioners
meeting for discussion. I walk these streets-sidewalks 3 x per
day per Dr. orders and I do not feel safe on our street-
sidewalks in the area; I’ve had too many close calls. My
hopes are if the speed limit is lowered, maybe, just maybe,
they will only speed up to 25 mph!

Thank you in advance for your assistance.

Linda Fisher-Faiola
33 Ocean Drive




Linda Fisher-Faiola
33 Ocean Drive
Jupiter Inlet Colony, FL 33467

970/819-7748

October 17, 2018

Mr. Mike Dew

Florida Department of Transportation
605 Suwannee Street

Tallahassee, FL 32399-0450

Dear Mr. Dew:

The purpose of my letter is to. inquire about the requirements to change

community’s speed limit. Currently in Jupiter Inlet Colony, Palm Beach Count
Florida, a 248 resident community, located on the south end of Jupiter Island, ot
speed limit is 25 mph. Our narrow streets are also our sidewalks and the number ¢
speeders and “close calls” potentially causing injuries, are numerous. Anothe
situation is the Jupiter Beach Club. A certain percentage of the club’s members ar
not residents of Jupiter Inlet Colony and a large number of those members rac
down the streets to get to the beach club with little concern for the residents’ safet

How can one get the speed limit reduced to 15 mph? Maybe then cars will go 2
mph! | was told by a City official that this speed limit is “set in stone” and cannot b
changed. | find that hard to believe—nothing should be set stone when it comes t
people’s safety.

| thank you in advance for your prompt reply.

Sincerely

Linda Fisher-Faiola



FDOT

Florida Department of Transportation

RICK SCOTT 3400 West Commercial Boulevard ERIK R. FENNIMAN
GOVERNOR Fort Lauderdale. FL 33309 INTERIM SECRETARY

December 6. 2018

Ms. Linda Fisher-Faiola
33 Ocean Drive
Jupiter Inlet Colony, Florida 33467

Dear Ms. Fisher-Faiola:

RE:  Posted Speed Limits on Roadways — Town of Jupiter Inlet Colony

This is in response to your October 17, 2018 letter regarding posted speed limits on roadways
within the Town of Jupiter Inlet Colony.

Please be advised that none of the roadways within the Town’s limits are part of the State
Highway System. We have discussed your letter with the Town and have been advised that the
Town has jurisdiction over speed limits on the subject roadways. As such, we have forwarded
your letter to Mr. Chip Block, the Town’s Vice-Mayor, for review and response.

Please feel free to contact Vice-Mayor Block if you would like to discuss this matter further. He
can be reached at (917) 923-0056 or via email at blockc@jupiterinletcolony.or.

Sincerely, w
/ JZ O [ /

L
Geéy O’Reilly, P.E.

District Four Secretary
GO:nr

ce: Chip Block, Vice-Mayor — Town of Jupiter Inlet Colony
Mark Plass, P.E., District Traffic Operations Engineer — FDOT

www.fdot.gov



